

Rolls Crescent Primary School

Rolls Crescent • Hulme • Manchester • M15 5FT

T 0161 209 9930

@Rolls Crescent

E admin@rolls-crescent.manchester.sch.uk www.rolls-crescent.manchester.sch.uk

23/09/2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

We are writing to inform you that, in consultation with Public Health England, we have established that there has been another confirmed case of COVID-19 at Rolls Crescent Primary School. This case is within the EYFS bubble who are currently self-isolating. Therefore it is not necessary to ask any further pupils or staff to self-isolate. The Nursery and Reception classes will reopen on **Friday 25**th **September**. This date is 14 days after the last time the pupils and staff could have come into contact with the affected person.

The rest of the school remains OPEN and siblings should continue to come to school as usual, as advised by Public Health England. You do not need to book a test or isolate if your child does not show symptoms. If any child or any person in your household develops symptoms (high temperature, or a new and continuous cough, or loss of smell and taste) please book a test. The whole household should then isolate until you have received the result. If it is positive, you will all need to isolate. We have printed the Covid-19 quick guide for parents/ carers on the back of this letter to make sure you have this information at hand to refer to If needed.

Please be assured that the school is continuing with protective measures and cleaning and hygiene arrangements are in place throughout the day. If you have any concerns, please contact us directly and we will do our very best to help you.

Yours sincerely

J Reynolds and H Turner (Heads of School)











HWT une







